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1. Have there been significant changes in the internal or external environment that necessitated changes to your program review and/or plan? If so, please describe them.

There have been at least five major efforts that may affect our review and plans: The Basic Skills Initiative, grants such as “Career Pathways”, CAA, 3 PTEC grants, the CLARUS report, establishment of new/revised programs such as PTEC and EETEC, and the mapping of curriculum from high school to college via Tech Prep/Career Pathways. The deans are involved in meetings for all these efforts and we are waiting for the final results of the CLARUS report.

2. What is the status of the objectives identified in the Program Action Plan? 

OPERATIONAL PLAN

	Objective
	Status

	Improve processes and services
	Some processes have been improved and some are still being fine-tuned. The new load sheet process is still being improved – may be a Fall-Spring issue. Working on streamlining the course outline approval and submission process – adding a “checklist” may help. 

	Improve communication
	To better inform the college about Office of Instruction processes, an office of Instruction website was developed. This enables easier updating and easier access to information. Need to maintain, update and improve.

	Meet on a regular basis
	The deans meet biweekly. The Office of Instruction as a whole plans to  meet once a month starting in January 2008.

	Review faculty evaluation summaries
	The deans review them each December and May.


NEW INITIATIVE PLAN

	Objective
	Status

	Be more proactive in the development of
new curriculum, programs and

services
	Occ ed seems to be doing well in this area – PTEC, EETEC, new and revised curriculum in Business and Fire. Liberal Arts and Sciences needs to do more.

	Classified support for grants and special projects
	The dean workload needs to be evaluated and certain types of work needs to be delegated to others in the office. Need permanent staff to work on projects/grants such as VTEA and Tech Prep. Have not made much headway with this objective. The lead for this should be Kiran, not Eileen.

	Professional development
	Some activities have been provided by the Council. More areas need to be reviewed and professional development opportunities need to be sought after. External conferences and workshops are available but time to attend is a consideration.

	Funds for emergency and instructional development
	The senior dean and deans’ budgets have been augmented.


3. If some objectives were attained, how successful were the changes in improving program effectiveness?

· There were mixed results last year with the load sheet review and sign off process. More time, clearer instructions and procedures, and perhaps better communication within the office and to the faculty will help. 
· The course outline submission and signature process needs clarification and clearer communication. The website has all the forms which has improved access and facilitated completion of the document. Submission procedure and deadlines need to be more clearly communicated in writing. 
· The regular staff meetings should improve internal and external communication and office work flow and load. 
· The faculty evaluation review by the deans will help with awareness of teaching effectiveness.
· There are some new programs that need support. Some new programs have been very successful while others are struggling. Concentrated effort is needed to determine how to make these new programs such as Environmental Science and Engineering viable or to modify as needed.
· Restructuring the Office of Instruction and determining the best staffing, workload and work flow  is a difficult issue that has to be addressed. More critical and creative ideas and solutions are needed.

4. If some objectives were not attained, what were the impediments? Do you still believe these objectives will lead to program improvements?

· Hiring of new staff: lack of adequate staffing due to funding has resulted in the deans doing work that can be accomplished by staff to free up the deans to do more “big picture” work. Some projects either don’t get done or progress slowly due to lack of adequate staffing.  Developing Tech Prep Career Pathways to improve enrollments is one such example.  This is still an objective that should lead to program and college improvements.

· Professional development: There are activities for the general college community but none specifically designed for Office of Instruction deans and staff. Time and resources have been lacking in order to attend more conferences and workshops.
· Curriculum development leadership: The deans feel that they are spread too thin and deal with too much busywork to engage some more in leadership roles. Many educational programs are staffed entirely by adjunct faculty requiring more attention and support. Given that the deans are not subject-matter experts, these programs do suffer.  Improving teaching, learning and providing an excellent curriculum is an important objective and hopefully, more support staff and full time faculty will make the attainment of this goal achievable.

5. What have you learned from this process that would inform future attempts to change and improve your program?

Conducting an annual progress report is essential for any operation or business. It keeps us aware of our goals and progress. It enables us to step back and reflect on our office performance and develop improvement plans for the future. The following were identified as areas to help improve our program:

If the Office of Instruction is re-structured and adequately staffed to free up the deans to do more strategic thinking and planning, then the deans would be able to:

1. Take a more active role in assessment to improve teaching, learning, enrollment, retention and persistence. 

2. Work more closely with departments on curriculum development and with the Curriculum Committee on the course management system. 

